
   
CONTENTS: 

 2 Living With Pinery 
Deer 

 3 Covenant Corner 

Informational Meetings 

 4 Pinery Trash Form 

 5 Pinery Trash Program 

Emergency Numbers 

6 RV Storage Lot 

 7 Litter in the Pinery? 

 8 Pinery Picnic Form 

 9 Picnic Volunteer Form 

10 Art Show Form 

11 Pinery Art Show Flyer 

12 Pinery Picnic Map 

13 Cigarettes & Fires 
 
Watering Schedule 

14 Chemical Roundups 

Slash/Mulch Site 

15 Pinery PD Amendment 

16 Community Calendar 

 
4th of July 

Pinery trash pickup 
Regular day 

Monday, July 1st 

Douglas County Emergency  
Notification System—CodeRED 
 
The Douglas County Sheriff’s Office has 
upgraded its emergency mass notification 
system. The system, CodeRED, is a high-
speed telephone emergency notification 
service allowing public safety agencies 
the ability to deliver pre-recorded infor-
mation to targeted areas within the 
county. If you have not signed up for 
emergency notification, you can go to: 
www.DouglasCountycodered.com.  
 

Douglas County Sheriff’s  
Fire Restrictions 
 
At the writing of this newsletter, Stage 2 
Fire Restrictions are in place.  
 
● no open burning of any kind 
● no use of fireworks—including pro-

fessional displays 
● No use of fires in chimineas, other 

portable fireplaces or patio fire pits.  
● Campfires at developed campgrounds 

or picnic areas.  
 
Violation of these fire restrictions is a 
Class-2 Petty Offense, punishable by up 
to a $1000.00 fine and a $10.00 sur-
charge. 

 
Emergency & Fire Restriction  

Information 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    

 
 

Kids’ Fishing Derby 
8—10 a.m. at Bingham Lake 

 
 

 
Pinery Art Show 

10 a.m.  to 4 pm at Lakeshore Park  
 

 
Pinery Picnic 

11 a.m. to 3 pm at Lakeshore Park 
 

Lunch served from  
11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

 
Remember: If you sign  

up for meals by July 15th  
you save 50%. 

 
(Picnic and Volunteer sign-up 
forms can be found on pages  

8 & 9 of  this newsletter) 

 
Be Sure to Join  

the Fun  
Saturday, July 27th!! 
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Jeff Rucks is retired from the 
Colorado Division of Wildlife 
with over 40 years of experi-
ence as a wildlife professional. 
Jeff has lived in The Pinery for 
over 25 years. 
  

I n my 25 years living in the 
Pinery I have never seen so 

many deer in our community. 
In fact, I never believed the 
Pinery could support so many 
deer. As a professional wildlife 
manager, I expected the popu-
lation to peak and begin de-
clining years ago. But it hasn't. 
  
Are there too many deer? 
  
 The Colorado Division of 
Parks and Wildlife completed 
a survey of Pinery residents. 
You can see the results on The 
Pinery HOA website, 
www.pinery.org. According to 
the survey, most residents 
agree there are too many deer 
and that something should be 
done about it.  
 
 Here is a short list of some 
of the impacts of high deer 
populations. 
 
1.  Mountain lions: As Ninety 

percent of a lion's diet is 
deer, Large deer popula-
tions can attract lions to our 
community. 

2.  Ticks: Deer are a favorite 
host for ticks and more 
deer often means more 
ticks. 

3.  Vehicle damage: Accord-

ing to the survey, one in four 
Pinery residents has had a col-
lision with a deer. 

4.  Dogs attacked: Many resi-
dents have reported dogs hav-
ing been attacked by deer. 

5.  And of course, Landscaping!: 
The deer have ravaged their 
natural food sources and have 
turned to our landscaping to 
sustain them. Deer are now 
eating many of the plants we 
always thought were deer re-
sistant.  

 
Why are there so many deer in 
the Pinery? 
 
  Normally animal populations 
are controlled by how much 
natural food is available. It is 
called “carrying capacity.” But 
“carrying capacity” is not control-
ling The Pinery deer and I think I 
know why. 
  Our community has made it 
possible for more deer to live in 
The Pinery. We have artificially 
increased the “carrying capacity” 
in three ways: 
 
1. We plant things that the 

deer like to eat. More deer 
can live here simply be-
cause our choice in land-
scaping has increased their 
food supply. 

2.   Some people are feeding the 
deer. This is a serious prob-
lem. Artificial feeding 
causes increased numbers of 
deer which leads to deple-
tion of their natural food. It 
isn't healthy for the habitat 
and it isn't healthy for the 

deer. If you are feeding 
deer, please stop. (Also, it 
is actually illegal to feed 
“big game” animals which 
includes deer.) 

3.  Bird feeders. Bird seed is 
a high-energy, nutritious 
food and deer love it! If 
deer are getting into your 
bird feeder, move it out of 
reach. 

  
So, what can we do? 

 Hunting is not an option in 
our community. Even if it could 
be done safely, it would be a 
media circus and a public rela-
tions nightmare.  
 
 At $250 per deer, trapping 
and moving deer is too costly 
and not effective long term. 
Even deer contraceptives have 
been tried in some communi-
ties. They did not work. 
 
  Deer repellents are effective 
if they are applied to plants 
regularly. Rain and watering 
reduces their effectiveness so 
they need to be reapplied 
throughout the growing season. 
 
  So, the solution comes back 
to us and our behavior. If we 
can stop providing food sources 
that supplement the (very de-
pleted) natural food, I believe 
the deer population will start to 
decline. Their numbers simply 
cannot be sustained by what is 
left of their natural food. Deer 

 
Living with the Pinery Deer by Jeff Rucks 

(continued on page 3) 
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Classic Pinery Filings  
Covenants Available  

Online 
 
 Covenants for Pinery  
filings 1-8A can be found  
on our website,  

www.pinery.org. 

From the menu on the left  
of the screen, select Cove-
nants.   
 
 If you don’t know your 
filing, there are instructions 
to help you determine 
which filing you are in. 

COVENANT CORNER  
The Pinery Architectural Review Committee 

 
Anonymous Complaints  
Reminder: The Architectural Review Committee is 
unable to address anonymous complaints. 

2013 Architectural Review Committee Election Results 
 
The ARC Election was held as a part of the May 8 General Meeting.  
The three candidates, including one husband and wife who will share 
a position, who came forward for the three open two-year terms, were 
elected.  They are as follows:  Paul Brown (Incumbent), Keebum 
Chang and Uta Dierker, and Jess Martinez. 
 
We want to thank these homeowners for their service to the commu-
nity.  We also want to thank Jerry Wiencek, who served on the ARC 
since 2008 for all he brought to the Committee during his tenure. 

respond to low nutrition by  
failing to reproduce. If we stop 
supplementing their food they 
will have fewer fawns and, in 
time, the natural vegetation will 
recover and will support a much 
smaller and healthier population 
of deer. And we can go back to 
enjoying the deer instead of 
shaking our fist at them. 
 
To help deal with deer issues, 
two informational meetings 
have been planned. See infor-
mation provided on this page. 

continued from page 2) 
 

Living With Deer in the Pinery 
Informational Meetings 

 
Wednesday, July 10—6:30 p.m. 

Fire Station Meeting Room 
Jeff Rucks presenting 

 
What is the situation now? Discussion of options—Pros and Cons 
of each option—Where to go from here. 
 

Saturday, July 13—10—11 a.m. 
Fire Station Meeting Room 

Luan Akin—Gardening Expert 
 

Discussion of landscaping options and other ways to minimize the 
impact of deer on your property. 
 
 

What has worked for you? Bring your success 
stories to share with others.  

 
Other informational meetings will be scheduled if interest is 
shown. 
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Pinery Homeowners’  

Association, Inc. 

8170 Hillcrest Way 
303-841-8572 

Customer Service 
303-797-1600 

  
Pinery Trash Program 

Trash Program Start /  
Re-Start Deadline  
For residents who wish to start 
the Pinery HOA Trash program, 
application and payment must 
reach our office no later than 1 
p.m. on the Thursday prior to 
the desired Monday service 
day. In addition to those starting 
the program for the first time, 
this applies to those re-starting 
from vacation or any other prior 
termination of service. 

Trash Program Update  
 Trash Members were notified in the last quarterly and yearly billing 
of a $3.00 per quarter cost increase to $60.75 beginning 4th Quarter 
2013 billing. This is a result of cost increases from Waste Manage-
ment to the Pinery Homeowners’ Association.  Members who hadn’t 
already done so were encouraged to convert to yearly billing to take 
advantage of a $20.00 savings and to defer the cost increase until 
2014. 
 Below is a table showing Trash Program rates since 2002. The PHA 
has made an effort to keep the cost of the PHA Trash Program as low 
as possible. 

If Your Trash is Missed 

 Please call Waste Manage-
ment first at 303-797-1600. 
Identify yourself as being in 
The Pinery trash program. Do 
not include the directional sign 
(N, S, E or W) in your street 
address when calling. If this 
does not resolve your problem, 
please contact the PHA office  
at 303-841-8572.  



 

 

East Gate Access: 

T he East Lot gate keypad 
has been replaced with one 

that is more weather-resistant. 
The new keypad does not re-
quire that # is pressed prior to 
entering the security code.  
We are hopeful that this up-
grade will help alleviate some 
past access problems.  Remem-
ber that the manual gate, just 
north of the electronic gate, is 
always available for access us-
ing the same security code on 
the padlock.  If using this gate, 
be sure to return the tumblers to 
0000 and close the gate! 
 
Security is Everyone’s  
Responsibility: 
 
Recently, a lessee accessing the 
lot found manual gates wide 
open, no one there and the valid 
combination on the lock. The 
lessee contacted the office with 
this information after securing 
the lot.  Immediately upon 
unlocking a gate, please return 
the tumblers to 0000 for all 
manual gates. This will ensure 
that no one driving by can ob-
tain the code. Also, if you will 
not be in a position to check 
others entering the lot, be sure 
to close the gates behind you. It 
is all lessees’ responsibility to 
maintain lot security! 

RV Lot Reminders 
 
The Pinery Homeowners’ Asso-
ciation Storage Facility, conven-
iently located across Parker Road 
from the north entrance to the 
Pinery, continues to be one of the 
least expensive storage facilities 
in the area and one of the few fa-
cilities offering spaces with elec-
tricity. 
 
Please note the following: 
 
● Make sure your vehicle is 

parked in the assigned space. 
 
● All vehicles must be licensed 

and operational and the li-
cense number provided to the 
PHA. 

 
● Electric spaces are for trickle-

charging batteries only or 
small tools necessary for re-
pairs. 

 
● Altering the Storage space in 

any way violates the lease 
agreement. 

 
● Leases are renewed by pay-

ment of the lease amount as 
stated in the lease agreement. 

 
● Please let the PHA office 

know when you are vacating 
your space in writing. 

 
Pinery RV Storage Lot  

Unknown Trailer: 

The trailer pictured below, ap-
peared in an un-leased space in 
the North lot. The PHA has 
made every effort to identify 
the owner to no avail.  The 
trailer has been moved out of 
the space to another location.  
Please call or E-mail the office 
(303-841-8572 or 
(pha@pinery.org) immediately 
if this is your property. 



The Pinery Homeowner    July 2013 

Page 7 

 

 

  
“The Pinery Homeowner” is a publication of The Pinery Homeowners’ Association, Inc. (PHA), a  
private, not-for-profit organization. The PHA reserves absolute editorial discretion over the content of 
the Homeowner and may reject a submission for any reason. Advertisement in The Pinery Homeowner 
should not be construed as an endorsement of products or services by The Pinery Homeowners’ Asso-
ciation. The Pinery Homeowner is the medium through which the PHA communicates with its members. 
It is not a forum for the views of individual members of the PHA or other individuals or groups.  
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Use of the Pinery Logo 

  
 Because the Pinery logo 
is a registered trademark, it 
may not be used for any 
purpose by either an indi-
vidual or corporation with-
out written approval of the 
PHA Board prior to use.  

Posted on DC Sheriff’s website on June 13, 2013 

D ue to the extreme dry conditions and fire danger, Douglas County 
has had 2 fires within the last 3 days that were started from dis-

carded cigarettes.  The Douglas County Sheriff’s Office is asking the 
public to please put out cigarettes in a safe manner. The Sheriff’s Of-
fice has a zero tolerance policy for individuals that choose to discard 
cigarettes carelessly and all violators will be prosecuted to the fullest 
extent of the law. 

Sheriff David A. Weaver stated “Please be assured that we are enact-
ing these laws for the safety and security for all residents residing 
within both incorporated and unincorporated areas of Douglas 
County. We appreciate your cooperation during these extreme condi-
tions.    

The PHA office has received reports of careless cigarette smok-
ing in the wooded areas of the Pinery. Please seriously consider 
the possible consequences of your actions.  

 
 Carelessly Discarded Cigarettes Responsible for Fires 

 
Have a safe and happy  

4th of July!!! 



 

 

 
Slash/Mulch Site Open to Minimize Fire Hazards— 
Saturdays ONLY through September 7th 
8 a.m. through 1 p.m. 
 

T o help residents clear their properties of dead tree branches and shrubbery, a slash/mulch site 
will be open through September 7. The site will be open from 8 a.m. and 1 p.m., Saturdays only 

and is located at 1400 Caprice Dr. in Castle Rock. If raining please call 303.663.6274 to confirm the 
site is open.  
 Acceptable items are tree branches and shrubbery with a maximum length of 6 ft. and maximum 
diameter of 12 inches. All loads when brought in must be covered and tied down. Stumps, roots, 
lumber, ties, grass, dirt, household trash, appliances and weeds are NOT accepted.  
 The County respectfully requests that residents DO NOT leave materials anywhere on the site 
when it is closed/unattended. 
 Douglas County and the Wildfire Mitigation Specialists encourage property owners to use this 
opportunity to perform mitigation work and reduce hazardous fuels on their land. Douglas County 
Wildfire Mitigation Specialists offer free site visits to determine the safety of a property at no cost, 
upon request. Call 303.660.7497 to request a consultation or visit www.douglas.co.us/bilding/
wildfire/ for information on Wildfire Mitigation. 
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 The next phase of The Timbers is in process. There are 25 lots planned to be constructed in late 2013 
or early 2014. The new lots are proposed to be developed to the northeast of the intersection of North 
Pinery Parkway and Majestic Oak Way. The proposed lots,  at 22,000  square feet (l/2  acre mini-
mum),  are limited to the first two cul-de-sacs in filing 30-A. All design and development plans will 
follow the current zoning and the sketch plan design approved by the Douglas County Board of County 
Commissioners. Some modifications to the approved plans are proposed to save large trees and to pro-
vide additional open space between the lots. In addition to the new lots, Douglas County is requiring this 
next phase to include a detention pond to control surface water runoff for the entire region to the east. 
The detention pond is located at the southeast comer of North Pinery Parkway and Majestic Oak Way. 
The pond also follows the design intent approved with the Filing 30-A sketch plan. See the attached 
map for the general location and scope of this next phase of The Timbers. 
 
 Design plans are scheduled to be submitted to Douglas County in the middle of June, 2013. The 
plans and submittal documents should be available on the Douglas County’s web site by the end of June. 

 
Pinery PD Amendment Update: June 6, 2013 
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